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Hello Wildcat Parents, 
 
Hard to believe two months have passed since we 
started school.  Volleyball has just wound up for us and 
the ‘Cats girl’s and boy’s teams did us proud last 
weekend.  BOTH teams finished the year with a Silver 
medal, a truly amazing accomplishment.  Basketball 
will be starting very soon and if your child is intent on 
playing, please make sure they are paying attention to 
the announcements as practices will begin shortly.  It 
should be noted that Red Deer Public will be trying a 
new schedule this year.  We will be playing in a city 
league...designed for the big middle schools and Fox 
Run as well as having a senior team and junior team 
that will play in the Red Deer Middle School Basketball 
Association.  We are trying this new format to balance 
the schedules out to allow our K to 8 schools the 
opportunity to be more competitive in the Senior 
RDMSBBA.  Stay tuned...it should be a neat adventure. 
 
Plans for the new school are well under way and 
getting to the point where changes are limited.  We 
are very excited with the footprint of the new school 
and are really excited about the technological 
advancements we have planned for the new 
school.  One of the most exciting pieces of this new 
design is how much involvement our student design 
committee has had in the design.  Many of their ideas 
are peppered throughout the new school. 
 
As you know, Parent/ Teacher interviews are 
November 8th and 9th and if you would like to speak  
 
 

 
 
 
to our teachers...please make sure you book your time 
slot.  If you are unable to do that, please make 
arrangements to meet with your child’s teacher at 
another time. 
 
Our Remembrance Day ceremony will take place 
Tuesday, November 8 starting at 10:30 sharp and 
parents you are more than welcome to come and 
celebrate courage, dedication, commitment and 
Remembrance of the sacrifice so many Canadians have 
made for this amazing country.  
 
Please take a look at our website as we have included 
a couple new sections on it.  One section is dedicated 
on how to sign up for your own parent Power School 
Account.  The second section focusses on the results 
from our Provincial and District survey results and our 
plans to deal with parent, student and teacher 
concerns. 
 
One Book...Many Schools will wrap up the reading of a 
Snicker of Magic on Monday, November 21 here at the 
school starting at 6:00PM.  We hope to see you there. 
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns ... 
please feel free to give us a shout or check out our 
website as all you need to know about Westpark 
Middle School is there. 
 
The Westpark Admin Team 
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Yellow School Bus/ 
Transportation 
Please refer to the website to check on bus routes 
and for the latest information on changes to routes 
or pick up times.  
www.wms.rdpsd.ab.ca (Quicklinks>Busing and 
Transportation) 
  

School Day 
Monday to Friday 8:07am to 2:37pm 
Lunch 11:52 – 12:12 
Recess 12:12-12:47 
 

 School supervision starts at 8:00am.   

 Students who are not taking part in a 
supervised activity should leave the school by 
3:00 pm. There is no supervision after 3 pm. 

 School Office hours are 8 am – 4 pm 

Student Sign-In and Sign-Out 
 Students need to sign out at the office when 

leaving the school for an appointment or if 
they are going home sick.  

 We also need to hear from the parent when a 
child leaves the school. Please come in, call or 
send a note. 

 Students who are arriving late need to sign in 
at the office. Parents please call the 
attendance line when you know your child will 
be late so that they are not marked as an 
unexcused absence. 

 When students return to school from an 
appointment they need to come to the office 
to sign in. 

 Parents, please let the office know of absences 
due to illness or vacation. 

 

Attendance Line: 403-343-2737 
Email: wmsattendance@rdpsd.ab.ca 

 
 
 

November Dates 
Nov. 8 10:30 am  

Remembrance Day Ceremony 
Nov. 8 5:30 - 8:30 pm  

Parent Teacher Conferences 
Nov. 9 No School for Students 
Nov. 9 8:30 – 11:30 am  

Parent Teacher Conference 
Nov. 10 & 11  

Fall Break No School 
Nov. 16 6:30 pm  

School Council Meeting 
Nov. 21 6:00 – 7:30 pm  

One Book Many Schools Windup   
Nov. 22 7 pm  

City Wide School Council Mtg at Fairview 
School 

Nov. 24 & 25  
 Gr. 7 to Under My Skin Presentation 
November 30  

FLEX pm 
Hot Lunch – Wok Box 

 

Westpark Gym Strip for Sale! 
Students may purchase WMS gym strip shirt for 
only $10 or shorts for $15.  The purchase of a WMS 
logo gym strip optional, however, all students are 
required to have a change of appropriate gym 
attire to participate in Phys. Ed. classes.  Another 
shipment of gym strip supplies will arrive within a 
few weeks.  Currently, there is a limited supply, so 
please be patient if we have run out when you 
have requested an item.  Thank you. 

 

School Fees 
Later in October a fee sheet (invoice) will come 
home with your student on a brightly colored 
paper. It will include the general instructional fee 
of $50 plus any fees associated with option classes 
your child is/will be enrolled in throughout the 
year.   

If you feel that you will require a Fee 
Waiver Form application to fill out for this 
upcoming school year, please either download one 
from our website or call Mrs. Streit to have one 
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sent home.  Please be sure to include any 
supporting documentation with your 
application.  One application form is all that is 
necessary as you may indicate any other children & 
their designated school on the application for all 
family members.  Please send to the office to Mrs. 
Streit ASAP as the deadline is fast 
approaching.  Thank you. 

 

Remittance of School Fees 

All forms of payment are acceptable...cash, 
cheque, money orders, debit ($1.00 service 
charge), Visa/MasterCard (2.55% fee on the 
transaction amount).  Please feel free to make 
payment arrangements asap.  Different payment 
options include:  #1.  Pay the full balance in one 
transaction.  #2.  Split the balance into 2, 3, 4 or 5 
equal payments.   

All school fees/balances are to be paid in 
full before May 2017.  Thank you for your 
assistance and cooperation in this matter. 

 

Admission Booklets 

Collicut Centre and G H Dawe Centre admission 
booklets are available at the school office.  
 
Cash/Debit/Credit Card accepted. 
 

Child (Ages 3-12) - 12 admissions 

Youth (Ages 13-17) - 8 admissions 

Family (2 Adults + children) - 3 admissions 

  
Collicutt booklets - $35 each (Family, Youth & Child 
available) 

Dawe booklets - $25 each (Youth & Child available)  
 

School Council 
Please check out our 
Christmas fundraisers. 
We are selling 
customizable Cinch Sacs from Thirty One Bags. We 
even have a special Swag Sac. We are also selling 
Poinsettias from Evergreen Greenhouses. They are 
offering a variety of sizes and two different 
arrangements.  More information is attached (& 
available on the website). 
 

- The next hot lunch will be Wok Box on Nov 
30th. Orders and payments must be received 
by the end of day on Nov 21st.  
 

- Please join us at our next school council 
meeting. It is Nov 16th at 6:30 pm in the 
school library. Meetings usually last about an 
hour. Come find out what is happening at our 
school! 

 
- We are looking for a unique spring fundraiser. 

If you have an idea, please let us know by 
emailing wms-schoolcouncil@rdpsd.ab.ca 

 

Breakfast 
Program 
Recently West Park 
Middle School received 
the Breakfast for 
Learning 
(BFL) and President's Choice Children's Charity 
(PCCC) Alberta Nutrition Grant for the 2016 -2017 
year.  
 
If you have an opportunity, please thank a local 
Loblaw's organizations for the support of the 
program.  
 
West Park Middle School provides nutritious snacks 
for breakfast every morning for all of our students.  
 

Counsellor’s 
Corner 
Although "Bullying 
Awareness Week " is 
recognized November 13 - 
19th, bullying is an 
ongoing, and for some, 
daily, issue that needs addressing. Students are 
becoming more familiar with the concept that the 
bully is the one with the problem and it's the bully 
who is feeling less than and trying to get the 
person he/she is bullying lowered to that level.  
 
We're trying to rise above bullying by noting that a 
target will survive the bullying if he/she realizes 
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this misalignment of power and doesn't take the 
abuse personally.  
 
Along with the bullying awareness week acronym 
"BAW", is the idea of BAH humbug- not quite 
ignoring the bullying, but not internalizing it either. 
 

bah humbug 
(yourdictionary.com ) i 

The definition of bah humbug is an expression 

used to reject something in a disagreeable way that 

has been said by someone else, or to express that 

what was said is not worthy to deal with or is a 

trick, nonsense or deceitful. 

An example of bah humbug is what Ebenezer Scrooge 

says about being kind to others during the holidays in 

Charles Dickens' novel A Christmas Carol. 

 

Without being disrespectful, students are 
addressing bullying behavior as Ebenezer Scrooge 
would kindness...saying bah humbug to it and 
getting on with their day.  We ask that incidents of 
bullying are brought to the attention of staff as 
we're all working together to help the bully to be 
less of a scrooge to self and others. 

November marks the 30th anniversary of 
Family Violence Prevention Month in Alberta and the 
14th year of National Bullying Awareness Week 
(November 13-19, 2016).  

This year’s provincial theme is Reach Out. Speak Out. It 
inspires all of us to take action now and in the future 
to end family violence and support survivors.  
At the same time, the theme also recognizes those 
who have worked tirelessly over the years to make a 
difference in their communities. 
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Dental Outreach of Red Deer (DOoR) 

Free urgent dental treatment for children 5-18 years 

of age having difficulty accessing dental care. 

Services are provided at the Red Deer Johnstone 

Crossing Community Health Centre 

For more information, please call 403-356-6302 and 

ask for the DOoR program. 



 


